 We are proceeding on simulating the radiance observations. It took us a while to get all the correct CRTM components. The initial tests of our algorithm for simply including (and later tuning) cloud effects appear good. We are planning on producing both IR and MW radiances. We will make the BUFR datasets and software available when complete. 

1. Our software development for our first attempt at a GSI DA with all currently used observations is nearly complete.  We are still working on some final pieces for the IR radiances and expect it to be working for both AIRS and HIRS by the middle of March. The code has been developed with the hope of also applying it to AMSU with minimal changes, but since we as yet know little about that instrument, we can't say yet what 

special effort may be required. All the simulated observations have some random error added and the datasets are in bufr format.  They are all produced directly from the sigma-level data on the reduced Gaussian grid.

2. The new version of the GMAO GSI adjoint is now working, so all our tuning of the observation simulations will be conducted using that tool, rather than running OSEs.  If you want to learn about this tool, Ron gelaro will present a seminar describing its use and validation on Monday Feb 25th at 2:30 at GSFC.

3. In order to save processing time, we are producing radiances for only a thinned set of locations.  The thinning is not as drastic as the GSI applies so it still allows the GSI to apply its own data selection algorithm, but to a reduced set. Also, we plan to produce AMSU results only over oceans, since the current version of GSI that we use does not use such obs over land. This makes our task much easier, with both fewer issues to consider and less data to process.

4. We hope to have tunned results for all observations by this summer, which allows us several iterations of 2-4 week assimilation experiments to conduct before then.  These will be for a winter period.The tunning concerns parameters used to specify cloud effects and error statistics. Once we have the tunned results, we will make available the  bufr datasets we have and the software we used to produce them. We will also then begin to complete the full year of simulated observations.

5. Runhua is currently busy with some other projects, but will return to the OSSE work shortly. I have other things I am supposed to be doing now, but have instead been working on the OSSE code development, augmenting what Runhua has done. Some components took us a long time to develop; if someone who understood some critical pieces that we had to get from elsewhere, we could have saved 6 weeks at least. None-the-less, I like what we have thus far.  It seems easy to both use and modify, being in the form of modules independent of the massive GSI code.

6. After this first set of tunned simulated obs are produced (this summer) I will work on further improvement of the realism of the observations.

Although succinct, this report is fairly complete and accurate.

Ronald Errico

